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Not a whole lot of news for this issue.  I assume that everyone is on vacation and as such is too 

tired to respond.  Regardless, I did get a couple of notes, and even found some people. 

Nick Dujmovic reported that he’s been asked to return as an adjunct professor to American 

University, where he will teach a graduate course on intelligence.  As a measure of how old I he 

is (and by extension, all of us), on 28 June (our class's 37th birthday) he attended the change of 

command ceremony at the Coast Guard Intelligence Coordination Center, where his former 

student, CAPT Rob Hayes ('87) is now in charge.  

 JJ Wrynn reported in that he met up with Chaz Johnson on the bike trails from Pittsburg to 

DC in early August.  He accompanied him for the first 10 miles on the Montour Trail.  You 

know how those guys from ’78 are, they allways needed our helping hands.  Both he and Chaz 

were shipmates at TISCOM.  

 James Maes sent an article on recently retired Bill Baumgartner being hired by Royal 

Caribbean International, as the cruise line’s Senior Vice President of Marine Operations. In his 

new role, Bill Baumgartner will oversee the global cruise brand’s fleet and their nautical, 

technical and maintenance operations.  Not a bad gig seeing as I’m sure he’s going to need to go 

on every boat, to every location, to make sure everything runs right. 

 Joanne Albero posted a swab photo of Bryan Kogut on Facebook and asked, “Where is 

he?”  Well I found him.  He’s living in Arkansas in the Commercial Security, fire, and life safety 

business.  Both his kids graduated from the University of Arkansas.  He’s been added to the 

distribution list. 

 This wraps up this edition of the notes so don’t forget your encounters and get them to me for 

the next edition. 


